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5th June 2020

Reopening Information
Dear Parents and Carers
I hope that you are all safe and well.  

This letter is to give you more information about the changes the school is implementing, following Government guidance, to keep your child safe when he/she returns.  I hope that you find it informative and that it helps you in making an informed decision on whether your child returns to school before the summer holiday.  If you choose to continue to keep your child at home, this will not affect his/her attendance record.  Teachers will continue to support you and your family through ClassDojo daily.  

Following Government guidance, the school will open to Nursery and Reception first followed by Year 1.  Transition events and visits to the Junior School are being planned for Year 2.  I will keep you updated on all dates on ClassDojo, the school website and parent mail. 

Social Distancing

When entering the school at drop off and pick up time there will be a one-way system.  You will enter through the left hand gate and follow the footprints on the floor.  These will help you to keep 2 meters apart at all times.  Teachers will greet the children in their “Bubble” at the front of the school they will then be taken to their class.  All adults and children will leave the school site on the path on left hand side, following the footprints to help you social distance. 

“Bubbles”

When children return to school, each classroom will become a “Bubble”.  Each “Bubble” will have 8-10 children and 3-4 adults depending of the level of need.  Each “Bubble” will remain in the designated classroom and its outside area at all times.  Lunch will be eaten in their “Bubble”.   “Bubbles” have been introduced to stop the spread of cross contamination.  Children and adults in a “Bubble” are not allowed to mix.  Once a child has been put into a “Bubble” they will not move into another “Bubble”.  Adults leading a “Bubble” will not change. If a child or adult becomes ill the whole “Bubble” will be required to isolate at home for 2 weeks.  If there is a confirmed case of Coronavirus in the school, the school will close to everyone, a deep clean will be undertaken and school will reopen when safe to do so. 

Classroom Environments
· Your child may not be in his/her previous class.  

· Each child will have a workstation area 2m apart from another child to encourage social distancing.

· Soft furnishings, rugs, cushions, soft toys, puppets have been removed from all classrooms.

· Toys and learning resources that are difficult to clean and disinfect have been removed from all classrooms.

· Reading areas in classrooms are not accessible to children.  Each classroom will have a box of books.  All books are wiped with disinfectant wipes when used and changed regularly.
· Sand play, water play, mud kitchen, playdoh and large messy place are no longer in classrooms.  Adults may offer these experiences to the children at their tables in individual trays.

· 1 child is permitted to play in the role play area at a time.

· 2 children are able to play with construction on the carpet area.

· iPads and IT equipment are disinfected throughout the day. 

· 1 child in the toilet area at a time. 

Outside Areas
· Children will spend most of the day in the outdoor learning area, weather permitting.
· All large adventure play equipment will be taped off and not accessible.

· No access to group water/sand play stations.

· Children will be encouraged to social distance however, this is impossible with young children.

Hygiene Measures

· Please ensure you safely visit the table at the front of the school to disinfect any bags and lunchboxes that you bring into school.  Please ensure that you wait in line 2 meters apart at the table.  1 family at a time.
· Children & staff are expected to wash hands regularly throughout the day. 

· Children & staff are expected to use hand gel regularly throughout the day.
· Each class has a hygiene station.

· Children use disinfectant wipes to wipe down any resources/toys before they are used.  Adult support with this.

· During lunchtime a through clean takes place, adults wipe down all high touch areas e.g. door hands, toilet flush, light switches, table tops….

Wrap Around Care

· There will be no breakfast or after school clubs.
School Lunch

· School lunches will not be provided to children or staff.  Please ensure you provide your child with a packed lunch every day. 
Opening days and times

· 8.45 am – 3.15 pm  -  Staggered start times will be arranged. 
· Key Worker Bubbles, Monday – Friday in the Year 2 building.

· The main school will only be open Monday – Thursday for children.  The school will close on Friday to enable a thorough clean.  Teachers will have statutory planning time. 

Contact
Please communicate at all times through ClassDojo or telephone the school.  Face to face, contact will only be permitted in emergencies. 
Emotional Wellbeing
All staff are highly trained in emotional wellbeing. We recognise that coming back to school maybe an anxious time for you and your child and want to let you know that we will be here to support you. 

If you have any questions, or would like to discuss any concerns, please contact me at the school.

Best wishes

Hayley Farthing

Headteacher

Broomhill Infant School


